
 
Thank You to Our Independent Candidates  

 
Date:  05 July 2024 
 
Redbridge Matters would like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to Noor 
Jahan Begum for running an exceptionally engaging, energetic, and positive campaign.  
 
Noor Jahan secured a fantastic result, beating mainstream parties even though it was her 
first election campaign. She is a big inspiration to us all. We are very proud to support her 
and her campaign.  
 
RM would also like to congratulate Leanne Mohamad for her fantastic result in Ilford 
North, where she nearly beat Labour’s Wes Streeting in a safe Labour ward. Well done for 
a great result and a tremendous achievement by Leanne and her campaign team.  
 
Also, we extend our appreciation to Cllr Shanell Johnson for running a resident led 
campaign to bring about positive change.  
 
Although it was not a win, Noor Jahan, Leanne Mohamad and Shanell Johnson’s campaign 
teams have done exceptionally well within a short period of time, which is almost unheard 
of.  
 
Finally, we commend all the RM volunteers and would like to thank the team, who have 
worked hard during a brilliant campaign. 
 
With this general election and by endorsing our local Independent candidates, RM helped 
lay the foundations for a grassroots movement for real political change and have 
challenged the political status quo.  
 
We look forward to working with our activists and volunteers to take this movement 
forward and provide an alternative platform for the collective independent political voice 
of the people. 
 
We express our sincere gratitude to our community members and well-wishers for their 
support and encouragement in RM's humble journey, and with your encouragement we 
are actively working and focusing on our next challenge. 
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